Council for
Higher Education

Accreditation

James L. Gaudino (Chair)
Central Washington University

Harold L. Martin, Sr.
(Vice Chair)
North Carolina A&T State University

Elsa Nafiez (Secretary)
Eastern Connecticut State University

Satish Tripathi (Treasurer)
University at Buffale, SUNY

David Maxwell
(Member-at-Large)
Drake University (Emeritus)

Dorothy Leland
(Immediate Past Chair)
University of California, Merced

Cynthia Jackson-Hammond
Central State University

David Johnson, Il
Public Member

Rock Jones
Ohio Wesleyan University

Bob Kerrey
Allen and Company

Nancy Marlin
San Diego State University

Joe D. May
Dallas County Community
College District

Judy C.Miner
Foothill-De Anza Community
College District

Richard L. Pattenaude
Ashford University

George A, Pruitt
Thomas Edison State College

Ann E. Rondeau
U.S. Nawy (Ret)

Paula M. Rooney
Dean College

Craig D. Swenson
University of the Rockies

Lesley Wilson
European University Association

tel: 202-955-6126
fax: 202-955-6129

One Dupont Circle NW * Suite 510
Washington DC 20036-1135

March 21, 2016

Dr. Christopher Koch

President

Council for the Accreditation of Educator Preparation
1140 19th Street NW, Suite 400

Washington, DC 20036

Dear Chris:

At its March 7-8, 2016 meeting, the Council for Higher Education Accreditation (CHEA)
Committee on Recognition reviewed the request for modification of scope submitted by
the Council for the Accreditation of Educator Preparation (CAEP). This is to inform you
that the committee approved the modification.

The previously approved CAEP CHEA-recognized scope of accreditation read as follows:

The scope of CAEP s work is the accreditation of educator preparation providers at the
certificate/licensure, associates, bachelor’s, master’s, post-baccalaureate, and doctoral
levels in degree-granting institutions of higher education. This includes programs offered
in the United States, including distance education programs. (2013)

The modified CAEP CHEA-recognized scope of accreditation is as follows:

The scope of CAEP’s work is the accreditation of educator preparation providers having
programs leading to certification/licensure, bachelor's, master’s, post-baccalaureate, and
doctoral degrees in the United States and internationally. (2016)

CAEP was first recognized by CHEA in September 2014. The first of two interim reports,
as called for in the 2010 CHEA Recognition of Accrediting Organizations Policy and
Procedures, will be due July 1, 2017 for consideration at the November 2017 committee
meeting. The second report is due July 1, 2020.

If you have any questions regarding the committee action or the recognition process,
please contact Thomas J. Cornacchia, Vice President for Recognition Services, at
202.372.9254 or cornacchia@chea.org.

Thank you.
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